
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

January 14, 2003 

 

To the Honorable 
 the Common Council 
 

Subject:  South 6th Street (STH 38) 

    South Chase Avenue to 
    West Maple Street 
 

Dear Council Members: 
 

 Common Council File No. 981633, adopted March 23, 1999, authorized and 

directed the Commissioner of Public Works to execute a project agreement with the 
Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WISDOT) for the improvement of South 6th 

Street (STH 38) between South Chase Avenue and South Maple Street with Federal 
and/or State Aid under the State Trunk Highway Program. It is now necessary to begin 
preliminary engineering on the project which is scheduled for construction in 2005.  
 

 We have, therefore, prepared the attached resolution which authorizes and directs 
the City Comptroller to transfer funds and establish the appropriate accounts for the 
preliminary engineering for South 6th Street from South Chase Avenue to West Maple 

Street.  The estimated cost for preliminary engineering is $165,600, of which the City’s 
share is $41,400. 
 

      Very truly yours, 
 

 
 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
      City Engineer 
 

 

 

      Mariano A. Schifalacqua 

      Commissioner of Public Works 
RB:dle 

Attachment 
c:  Alderman Sanchez 
     Mr. W. Martin Morics 
(MP\6-CHASE-MAPLE-RES-RB) 

bc: Ms. Lila Gorney 
      Mr. James Ito 


